
322 PYLEPHLEBITIS: LAPAROTOMY, 1ECOVERY.

seven degrees. On
October 13th some
blood was taken for
bacteriological exam-
ination. An organism
was found which grew
very slowly on the
media, which turned
out to be the strep-
tococcus pyogenes.

As his condition did
not improve under
medical trea.tment, on
October 17th consul-
tation was held and
an exploratory in-
cision decided upon.
On October 20th (the
operation was per-
formed by Dr. Bruce,
assisted by Dr. Adain
,Wrighit) an incision

was made parallel
with the lower costal
margin on the right
side, and two inches
below it. On account
of~ the grcat size of
the liver, it was im-
possible to properly
explore the interior
of the abdomen until
another incision was
made joining the
former one at right
angles, about its
middle. The liver was
found to be greatly
enlarged and conges.t-
ed. Patches of lympli
were present on the
upper surface. An
aspirating needle was
introduced into the
liver in several places,
but nothing came
away except a little
blood. No pus was
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